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It is our goal to recommend a funding rate that fully pays the annual cost of the total liability each fiscal 
year However, the initial 3% contribution rate will provide enough funding for the retirement system to 
begin payments on October 1, 2008 on a estimated pay-go basis and by year-end have enough funds on 
hand to pay the full benefit due on July 1, 2008. Based on the actuarial evaluations we may return to 
your Board to adjust this rate before the end of the fiscal cycle.
Background:

For more background information on these issues the Board of Supervisors on September 16, 2008 
Adopted a 401 (h) plan for the purpose of funding a Retiree Medical Program for Eligible Retired 
County Participants. On September 23, 2008 the Board of Supervisors adopted employer and employee 
contribution rates based on revised Retirement System actuarial evaluations that took into consideration 
a transfer of assets to the basic pension benefit from certain “retiree health reserves”. This resulted in a 
2.52 % credit to a prior set of recommended rates by the retirement actuary. 

Fiscal and Facilities Impacts: There are significant fiscal and budgetary impacts to fund the retiree 
medical program. The covered retirement payroll is approximately $265,000,000 and  a 3% contribution 
rate will require initial funding  at an annual rate of $7,950,000 and $6,625,000 for this fiscal year. The 
Actuarial Accrued Liability at June 30, 2008 is estimated at approximately $100,000,000 with an 
amortization period of 15 years and an interest assumption rate of 8.16%. To fully fund the benefit on 
this set of assumptions would require a contribution rate of approximately 4.0% or $10,600,000 on an 
annual basis.

The amount required to make these payments at the 3% level were included in the County adopted 
budget for FY 08-09.
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